
EMERGENCY PARKING 
 
The town’s emergency parking area has been changed. We are no longer using the area near the Red 
Caboose and soccer field or the area where the barn once stood. During Hurricane Florence some of our 
designated area was flooded. We now have “higher ground” available for emergency parking.   
 
The new area is located off Highway 17 near Dollar General and the Shell Station. The entrance is via 
Highway 17. The entrance is marked with traffic cones. Follow the mowed path to the designated 
parking area. See attached map. DO NOT enter/exit through the Dollar General property.   
 
The area will open on July 31 at 4 p.m. for River Bend residents only. The Town of River Bend and the 
property owner are not responsible for or liable for any damage that may occur to vehicles parked on 
the property. Parking in this area is at your discretion and at your risk. Please park in an orderly fashion, 
just like you would in a Wal-Mart parking lot.  Be advised that the storm may make the area very wet 
and muddy. You may not be able to immediately remove your vehicle after the storm has passed. In 
fact, you are encouraged to leave it there until such time that you can drive in the area without creating 
ruts and/or getting stuck in the mud. The town will not provide any assistance to remove stuck vehicles. 
This area is also designated for boats, trailers or RVs. The owner of this property has allowed us to use it. 
Please be considerate and not abuse their property. If you do, we may lose access to it.  
 
Following the storm your vehicle must be removed by the date as announced by the town. That 
information will be posted on our web page. If you do not move your vehicle as directed, your vehicle 
may be towed at your expense.   
 
 

 


